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A RESOURCE FOR THE CHESTNUT GROVE UNITED METHODIST CONGREGATION   
 

A Message from The Pastor 
 

A New and Exciting Chapter Begins 

Friends, Chestnut Grove has had a long and beautiful history. It was founded around the close of the Civil 
War and has been about making disciples of Jesus Christ ever since. I trust that this will always be our 
focus as we await the return of our King.  

But as we turn the page into July, the first Sunday of July will be our first Sunday as a part of a new and 
yet historical Christian Church – the Global Methodist Church. While the GMC is united to the universal 
church of Jesus Christ, I have full confidence that the Global Methodist Church will be a beautiful 
expression of Christ’s Church around the world.  

The mission of the Global Methodist Church is to make disciples of Jesus Christ who worship 
passionately, love extravagantly, and witness boldly. Each of these aspects of the mission of the GMC fit 
very well with our God-given vision of Chestnut Grove Church, which is to be a light on a hill sharing the 
love of Jesus Christ.  I believe that by focusing on these three things, we will do this very well. I invite 
your prayers that this new chapter will enable us to shine the light of Christ in new and exciting ways.  

One way that is being prayerfully discerned within our leadership team is how we can best shine the 
light of Christ to those that are seeking to recover from addictive behaviors. Jesus is the only One who 
can break these chains in people’s lives. Please pray that God would use Chestnut Grove Church to shine 
the light of Christ in whatever form this may take. We will keep you posted as things become clearer.  

Another new ministry that will help us better fulfill our vision is a pen pal ministry with the children (and 
their families) who are in their final year before graduating from Heavenly Hands, our Early Learning 
Center. There will be about 10 children that would be graduating from Heavenly Hands next May. My 
hope is to have a pen pal for each one of them by Labor Day. This would give the church pen pals 
opportunities to bless these little ones through kind and encouraging words sent via cards. I would love 
for a card to be sent to the child each month to remind them that we are praying for them and that we 
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love them and God loves them very much. Please let me know if you would like to be one of those pen 
pals in this new and important ministry!  

Finally, on Saturday July 15th from 10:00-3:30 there is an exciting opportunity to all of us to attend the 
first Global Methodist Church gathering in our area. It will be at Halifax Community Church, 105 Wind 
Hill Drive, Halifax, PA 17032. This is a great opportunity to fellowship with other Christians connecting 
into the GMC, to enjoy a lunch together that will be provided, and to also hear from Bishop Mark Webb. 
I would love to have several of us attend. Flyers are in the lobby.  

Let’s keep our eyes on Jesus and continue to follow Him! The best is yet 
to be!  

Praise be to God!  Pastor Tim 
  

Bonfire In The Grove – May 5 & June 9  
Since our last newsletter, the Outreach Committee has had 2 bonfire 
fun events.  The attendance has been great with 30 or more people in 
attendance each time.  We were blessed to have Otto lead in worship 
at our May event.  With the burn ban in place (due to lack of rain) and 
the hazy air (due from fire smoke in Canada making its way into PA), 
our June event ended up being brought indoors to the Fellowship Hall 
for a fun time of food, fellowship, and board games .  Here are some 
pictures taken by Patsy from the May Bonfire.  Thanks to everyone who 
helped make these events a great success!! 
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Susquehanna Conference – May 17, 2023 
Dear Church Family, I wanted to thank each of you for praying for a smooth and God-blessed Annual 
Conference. This was the case and everything went well.  All 141 churches were approved for 
disaffiliation.  Moreover, I believe that, by and large, the body of the annual conference wanted to live 
out a spirit of mutual blessing - blessing for those that are remaining in the Susquehanna Conference 
and for those that are departing.  And so we bless our brothers and sisters of the Susquehanna 
Conference and move forward in faith, fixing our eyes on Jesus Christ.  Thank you for your faithfulness to 
Christ.  I deeply believe that the Lord has us right where He wants us to be.   Pastor Tim 
 

Compassion International 
We continue to receive letters from the two children (now 10 years old) in the Compassion International 
Organization (that we are supporting in one of our 2nd Mile Missions).  Thank you so much, Kara, for 
taking on the task of writing back to these children.  Kara has been making this a Sunday School project 
for the “Sharks” class to be part of the letter writing every month or so.  We received a letter from 
Onieska in May and a letter from Oscar in June.  They really appreciate our sponsorship and send 
affectionate greetings to you all! 
 

Congratulations to all 2023 Graduates 
Congratulations to all graduates from preschool through college!!   
 

Our Heavenly Hands Learning Center had 
their graduation ceremonies in the church 
sanctuary Tuesday, May 23.  It was 
wonderful to see some of our church 
congregates there that evening to support 
them in this milestone celebration!  There 
were 9 children graduating from the 
daycare; some of which had been with us 
since birth (Ruby Starner, Evelyn Clippinger, 
Stella Thomas, Lucie Frey, Liam Singiser, 
Averie Purcell, Anneliese Middaugh, Sadie 
Lebo, Cooper Hannold).  Our daycare staff 
Pre-K Teachers (Amber Therit and Jen 
Beaver) did an excellent job in planning the 
program for this momentous event, which 

was enjoyed by all in attendance!  The church gave children’s bibles to each child graduating, and a small 
reception followed the ceremonies of light snacks, drinks, and fellowship.   
 
On June 11 we recognized our high school graduates during worship.  
Congratulations to Jacob Crone and Jailyn Parrish who graduated from 
Northern High School.  The church presented gifts of a cross necklace and 
bracelet to our graduates along with encouragement as they look forward 
to the next phase of their lives.  God bless you wherever the road may lead 
you! 
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Sermon Series - Philippians 
I am happy to share with you that a new sermon series on the Book of Philippians 
is coming soon!  This epistle of the Apostle Paul is incredibly powerful and filled 
with excellent instruction for God’s church today.  I look forward to unpacking this 
beautiful letter with all of you beginning in August. 

 

July - Bible Book of the Month – Daniel 
As we turn the page into the month of July together, I would like to first remind you 
that our Bible books of the month are always invitations and not requirements. If you 
sense the Lord is leading you to read and meditate on other Scriptures, please do not 
feel obligated to read the Bible Book of the Month. I simply offer the book of the month 
as one means by which the Holy Spirit can be used to guide your time in God’s written 
Word.  

I am excited to announce that our highlighted book of the Bible for the month of July is the Book of 
Daniel.  Daniel is both one of the easiest as well as most difficult books in the entire Bible to read and 
understand. The first half of the book (chapters 1-6) is filled with vivid and familiar stories of the 
faithfulness of Daniel and his friends, as they remained loyal and committed to God in the midst of the 
conquest of Judah by the Babylonians. These stories powerfully reveal God’s sovereignty over all nations 
and rulers. Each of these stories are reminders that God is ruler over all and He is worthy for the 
complete trust of His people. This reminds us that no matter the cost of following Jesus Christ today, it is 
more than worth it. May we find courage and strength in our Christian living as we read these chapters 
of Daniel.  
The second half of Daniel (chapters 7-12) consists of more complicated dreams and visions from God 
giving to Daniel. While these chapters are more difficult to comprehend, I would like to turn your 
attention to two things in particular. First, In Daniel 7:13-14, Daniel receives a clear message from the 
Lord that would come a human being that will one day be worshipped by people from every nation. THIS 
IS A VERY CLEAR PROPHECY THAT WAS FULFILLED IN JESUS CHRIST.  JESUS IS THE SON OF MAN FROM 
THIS VISION WHOM THE ANCIENT OF GOD (GOD THE FATHER) WILL CELEBRATE BEING WORSHIPPED 
ALONGSIDE HIM. This is one of the many Old Testament passages that reveals God’s unfolding 
redemption plan for humanity.  
Second, even though there are many confusing images that may seem unclear to us, as the handout 
(from Dr. David A. Dorsey) will show, God is in the details. The Lord knew in advance detail after detail 
about various rulers and events that would come to pass. May the handout on the fulfillment on various 
things mentioned in Daniel 11 strengthen your faith to trust God in the details of your life.  
May the Lord bless you as you spend time with Him in His Word this month. 
 

August’s Bible Book of the Month will be Song of Songs.  September’s Bible Book of the Month will be 
Hebrews. 
 

Bible Study 
One of my biggest joys is digging into God's Word with Sisters and Brothers in Christ.  We have finished 
watching The Chosen (Season 3) and are back to studying the topic of Spiritual Warfare.  We meet 
Thursday mornings at 10:00AM in the Fellowship Hall.  We would be glad to have you join in the 
conversation any or every week. 
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Small Group at Chestnut Grove 
We have some changes coming to the Small Group gathering which meets 
the 1st Sunday of the month.  With that said, we are taking a summer break 
from meeting in July and August and will be in touch about any changes for 
the September gathering.  We thank Deb and Glenn Dively very much for 
getting this small group started for us and we will pass on more information 
to you as soon as we can. 
 

Men’s Ministry Group 
Our Men’s Group continues to go very well.  We meet the 2nd Sunday 
each month from 8:45AM – 9:45AM at the church.  As we seek to live out 
our vision of Chestnut Grove Church, this ministry helps let the light of 
Christ shine brighter in us.  We welcome any ideas, feedback, or input you 

have regarding this important ministry.  All men are welcome to join us for fellowship and support.  Our 
July and August meetings are Sunday, July 9 and Sunday, August 13. 
 

Women’s Ministry Group 
Women’s Bible study meets the 3rd Sunday each month from 8:45 to 9:45AM; 
our next gathering is Sunday, July 16.  And our next CG Women's Group 
meeting will be Monday, July 10, at 6:30PM in the Fellowship Hall.   The 
Women’s group is collecting toiletries for New Hope Ministries until July 15.  There is a list of items on 
the table at the back of the sanctuary.  We also started a disaffiliation game.  If you’d like to learn more 
about this, see Sue Mowery for details.  All women are welcome to join our meetings, bible studies, and 
activities. 
 

Confirmation Class 
For several months now we have had a Confirmation class here at Chestnut 
Grove.  I invite you to pray for each of the youth that are processing the claims of 
our Christian faith and are deciding on whether to confirm their baptism and 
make a public profession of faith in Jesus Christ.  Please pray that the readings 
that we have and the discussions that take place during our time together will be 
deeply impactful for everyone. The date of Confirmation Sunday has not yet been 
determined. 

 
The Chosen – Season 3 
We will begin a 2nd gathering to watch Season 3 of The Chosen beginning Thursday, 
July 6 from 1:00-3:30PM in the Fellowship Hall.  We will be watching 2 Episodes with 
discussion following the shows.  After July 6, here is the remaining schedule:   

Episodes 3 & 4 will be shown on Monday, July 24 from 9-11:30AM. 
Episodes 5 & 6 will be shown on Thursday, July 27 from 1-3:30PM. 
Episodes 7 & 8 will be shown on Thursday, August 10 from 1-3:30PM. 

If you missed any of the episodes during May and June when the Bible Study group 
watched it, you can join us at any of the above dates to see what you missed.  
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Vacation Bible School 
Registration is now open for Vacation Bible School 2023 
Shine Jesus’ Light!  This adventure includes 
creative games, super-fun snacks, Bible 
and more!  Our Stellar adventure will take place from 
children from age 4 through 5th grade.  Pick up a registration form at the church or sign up online at 
https://www.myvbs.org/cgcdillsburg
 
Bus Trip to The Bible Museum

There are 3 SEATS LEFT 
your money in an envelope marked 
many seats you are paying for.
Grove Church.  Tuesday
back at the church at 8

Smith, then you are basically on your own to explore t
you are back on the bus by 3:00PM for departure
under 5 is $60, which includes Wolf’s bus line, 
snacks including apples & bananas and water will be provided.
 

Outdoor Worship and Picnic
I am excited to share with you that on 
outdoor worship and picnic day!  Last year’s time was just a joy and I trust 
that this will be the case this time as well. 
to Chestnut Grove to help lead us in worship that day, as he did last year. 
 

Also, this worship is to be a testimonial ser
people to share short testimonies of God and His work in 
We bless one another deeply as we share God’s grace and love with one another. 
church office if you would be interested in sharing or having someone share something on your behalf
 

Then, at the picnic that follows, there will be some faith discussion questions that you will be 
encouraged to talk about with those whom yo
 

The outdoor worship will begin at 10:10AM; 
we will hold this service indoors.  Sunday School is still scheduled for this day at 
children, grandchildren, and neighbors.  Our annual church picnic at the pavilion will follow our worship 
service. Everyone is asked to bring a food item.  
See the weekly bulletin announcement insert for more information as it becomes available.
 

Prayers For Travelers 
Let us pray for all who will be traveling in the coming summer months:  
glory fills the whole creation, and whose presence we find wherever we go,
those who travel; surround them with your loving care; protect them from danger; 
and bring them in safety to their journey’s end; through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen.

 

       

Registration is now open for Vacation Bible School 2023 Stellar: 
This adventure includes amazing experiments, 

fun snacks, Bible stories, adventures, music, 
adventure will take place from 6:30 to 8:30PM on July 16-2

children from age 4 through 5th grade.  Pick up a registration form at the church or sign up online at 
vbs.org/cgcdillsburg.  Hope to see you there! 

Bible Museum, WASHINGTON, DC 
3 SEATS LEFT as of JUNE 21, 2023.   PAYMENT IS DUE BY 

in an envelope marked “bus trip”.  Please include your name and how 
any seats you are paying for.  If paying by check, please make pa

Tuesday, August 8 – the bus leaves the church at 7:30AM
church at 8:00PM.  Enjoy about an hour with our private tour guide, Jay 

own to explore the museum and grab a light lunch 
for departure).  Cost $80 adults to 13 years old; ages 5
s bus line, museum fee, and dinner at Mountain Gate.

snacks including apples & bananas and water will be provided. 

Outdoor Worship and Picnic – Sunday, August 27 
I am excited to share with you that on August 27 we are planning for our 

Last year’s time was just a joy and I trust 
that this will be the case this time as well.  Paul Miller will be coming back 
to Chestnut Grove to help lead us in worship that day, as he did last year.  

Also, this worship is to be a testimonial service.  After I share in a brief message, I would love for 6
people to share short testimonies of God and His work in their life or in the lives of others you know. 
We bless one another deeply as we share God’s grace and love with one another. 
church office if you would be interested in sharing or having someone share something on your behalf

Then, at the picnic that follows, there will be some faith discussion questions that you will be 
encouraged to talk about with those whom you are sitting nearby.  I trust this will be a special day!

at 10:10AM; feel free to bring your lawn chair.  If there is inclement weather, 
we will hold this service indoors.  Sunday School is still scheduled for this day at 9:30AM so bring your 
children, grandchildren, and neighbors.  Our annual church picnic at the pavilion will follow our worship 
service. Everyone is asked to bring a food item.  There will be a signup sheet available closer to this event.  

lletin announcement insert for more information as it becomes available.

Let us pray for all who will be traveling in the coming summer months:  
glory fills the whole creation, and whose presence we find wherever we go,
those who travel; surround them with your loving care; protect them from danger; 
and bring them in safety to their journey’s end; through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen.

6

 

20. VBS is open to 
children from age 4 through 5th grade.  Pick up a registration form at the church or sign up online at 

PAYMENT IS DUE BY JULY 9.  Please put 
Please include your name and how 

f paying by check, please make payable to Chestnut 
church at 7:30AM and arrives 

Enjoy about an hour with our private tour guide, Jay 
grab a light lunch (just be sure 

Cost $80 adults to 13 years old; ages 5-12 is $72; 
and dinner at Mountain Gate.  Bagged 

After I share in a brief message, I would love for 6-10 
life or in the lives of others you know.  

We bless one another deeply as we share God’s grace and love with one another.  Please contact the 
church office if you would be interested in sharing or having someone share something on your behalf.  

Then, at the picnic that follows, there will be some faith discussion questions that you will be 
I trust this will be a special day! 

bring your lawn chair.  If there is inclement weather, 
9:30AM so bring your 

children, grandchildren, and neighbors.  Our annual church picnic at the pavilion will follow our worship 
a signup sheet available closer to this event.  

lletin announcement insert for more information as it becomes available. 

Let us pray for all who will be traveling in the coming summer months:  O God, whose 
glory fills the whole creation, and whose presence we find wherever we go, preserve 
those who travel; surround them with your loving care; protect them from danger; 
and bring them in safety to their journey’s end; through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen.  
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Book Study Group 
Our remaining schedule for 2023 will be meeting in Sept and
otherwise noted). With less to read, we hope more people can participate.  And please know you can 
come to just sit in on the book discussion even if you haven’t read the book.
 

Our book study for September 11 will be “
Disciple Matthew, a former tax collector, is invited to work with Peter, James, and John in 
Jerusalem. He dreams of preaching and performing miracles like his fellow apostles, but 
he finds his dreams postponed because of
of the passing years, Mary asks Matthew to help her record the stories of Yeshua while 
the eyewitnesses are still alive. Reluctantly, he agrees, though the longer he and Mary 
work together, the more difficult their task becomes. Not only are they pressured by 
opposition from friends and foes alike, but Gaius Caesar, better known as Caligula, is determined to raise 
a statue of himself in the Holy Temple, even if it means killing every man in Israel. As Matthew work
save his people, Mary encourages him to come to terms with issues from his past. When they finally 
near the completion of their project, Matthew realizes that the job he reluctantly accepted might be his 
God-given destiny. 
 

2023 Directory
If your contact information changes during the year, please email 
omcgumc@gmail.com
Thanks in advance for your support and cooperation in helping with th
resource tool.  The changes 

o Page 9 – Gerry Holley transferred to a church in
o Page 20 – Taylor Miller (Wilt) has transferred to Mt. Holly Springs UM Church.
 

Summer Tithing 
Even though it is summer vacation time, please remember that the monetary needs 
of the church continue even in your absence.  If you cannot attend worship, offering 
envelopes and other donations can be mailed to the
included in Sunday’s offering.  Have a safe, relaxing, and joyful summer!
 

Visitation Team
 Pastor Tim is hoping to restart Chestnut Grove’s
team has been here at Chestnut Grove

in a while.  So if you are on the team and can no longer 
asap.  Also, if you are not on this team and would like to be, please let Pastor Tim know soon.

Church Office phone: 717-432-8243 
Pastor Tim’s email:  tkleinpastor@gmail.com
Deb’s Racer’s email:  omcgumc@gmail.com
Heavenly Hands Daycare phone:  717-432
Heavenly Hands Early Learning Center email:     heavenlyhands5@verizon.net

       

Our remaining schedule for 2023 will be meeting in Sept and Nov in the Fellowship Hall (unless 
otherwise noted). With less to read, we hope more people can participate.  And please know you can 
come to just sit in on the book discussion even if you haven’t read the book. 

will be “A Woman of Words” (By Angela Hunt).  
Disciple Matthew, a former tax collector, is invited to work with Peter, James, and John in 
Jerusalem. He dreams of preaching and performing miracles like his fellow apostles, but 
he finds his dreams postponed because of a request from Yeshua's mother. Well aware 
of the passing years, Mary asks Matthew to help her record the stories of Yeshua while 
the eyewitnesses are still alive. Reluctantly, he agrees, though the longer he and Mary 

ir task becomes. Not only are they pressured by 
opposition from friends and foes alike, but Gaius Caesar, better known as Caligula, is determined to raise 
a statue of himself in the Holy Temple, even if it means killing every man in Israel. As Matthew work
save his people, Mary encourages him to come to terms with issues from his past. When they finally 
near the completion of their project, Matthew realizes that the job he reluctantly accepted might be his 

Directory 
If your contact information changes during the year, please email 
omcgumc@gmail.com or call the office 717-432-8243 with your contact information.  
Thanks in advance for your support and cooperation in helping with th
resource tool.  The changes we have been made aware of since 

transferred to a church in Florida. 
transferred to Mt. Holly Springs UM Church. 

Even though it is summer vacation time, please remember that the monetary needs 
of the church continue even in your absence.  If you cannot attend worship, offering 
envelopes and other donations can be mailed to the church and they will be 
included in Sunday’s offering.  Have a safe, relaxing, and joyful summer! 

Visitation Team 
is hoping to restart Chestnut Grove’s visitation team 

here at Chestnut Grove for quite some time, but it hasn’t been active 
o if you are on the team and can no longer help in that capacity, please let the office know

.  Also, if you are not on this team and would like to be, please let Pastor Tim know soon.

Contact Information 

Pastor Tim’s email:  tkleinpastor@gmail.com 
Deb’s Racer’s email:  omcgumc@gmail.com 

432-2082 
Heavenly Hands Early Learning Center email:     heavenlyhands5@verizon.net 
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Nov in the Fellowship Hall (unless 
otherwise noted). With less to read, we hope more people can participate.  And please know you can 

” (By Angela Hunt).  
Disciple Matthew, a former tax collector, is invited to work with Peter, James, and John in 
Jerusalem. He dreams of preaching and performing miracles like his fellow apostles, but 

a request from Yeshua's mother. Well aware 
of the passing years, Mary asks Matthew to help her record the stories of Yeshua while 
the eyewitnesses are still alive. Reluctantly, he agrees, though the longer he and Mary 

ir task becomes. Not only are they pressured by 
opposition from friends and foes alike, but Gaius Caesar, better known as Caligula, is determined to raise 
a statue of himself in the Holy Temple, even if it means killing every man in Israel. As Matthew works to 
save his people, Mary encourages him to come to terms with issues from his past. When they finally 
near the completion of their project, Matthew realizes that the job he reluctantly accepted might be his 

If your contact information changes during the year, please email 
8243 with your contact information.  

Thanks in advance for your support and cooperation in helping with this valuable 
have been made aware of since our last newsletter are: 

 

Even though it is summer vacation time, please remember that the monetary needs 
of the church continue even in your absence.  If you cannot attend worship, offering 

visitation team soon.  Our visitation 
, but it hasn’t been active 

in that capacity, please let the office know 
.  Also, if you are not on this team and would like to be, please let Pastor Tim know soon. 
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2023 Teller Schedule  2023 Liturgist Schedule 

Date Head Teller Assistant Teller  Date Liturgist 
7/2/2023 Wendy Bargo Betty Jane Diven  7/2/2023 Kyra Gerber 

7/9/2023 Tammy Strayer Carol Mowery  7/9/2023 Steph Reynolds 

7/16/2023 Wendy Bargo Angie Thompson  7/16/2023 Keith Albert 

7/23/2023 Tammy Strayer Carolyn Myers  7/23/2023 Blain Bargo 

7/30/2023 Wendy Bargo Betty Jane Diven  7/30/2023 Candace Gerber 

8/6/2023 Tammy Strayer Carol Mowery  8/6/2023 Kyra Gerber 

8/13/2023 Wendy Bargo Angie Thompson  8/13/2023 Steph Reynolds 

8/20/2023 Tammy Strayer Carolyn Myers  8/20/2023 Keith Albert 

8/27/2023 Wendy Bargo Betty Jane Diven  8/27/2023 Blain Bargo 

9/3/2023 Tammy Strayer Carol Mowery  9/3/2023 Candace Gerber 
 

2023 Soundboard/Powerpoint  2023 Cleaning Schedule 

Date Soundboard Powerpoint  Date (Sat.) Volunteers 
7/2/2023 Blain Bargo Candace Gerber  7/1/2023 Dee & Brian Gerber 

7/9/2023 Candace Gerber Bryan Crone  7/8/2023 N/A 

7/16/2023 Bryan Crone Sue Mowery  7/15/2023 Tammy Strayer 

7/23/2023 Candace Gerber Bryan Crone  7/22/2023 N/A 

7/30/2023 Blain Bargo Sue Mowery  7/29/2023 B. Minnich & P. Kellison 

8/6/2023 Bryan Crone Candace Gerber  8/5/2023 N/A 

8/13/2023 Blain Bargo Candace Gerber  8/12/2023 Carol Clayton 

8/20/2023 Candace Gerber Bryan Crone  8/19/2023 N/A 

8/27/2023 Bryan Crone Sue Mowery  8/26/2023 Steph Reynolds 

9/3/2023 Blain Bargo Sue Mowery  9/2/2023 N/A 
 

 

Vision Statement:  
Our Vision as 

Chestnut Grove 
Church is to be a light 
on a hill sharing the 
love of Jesus Christ! 

 

 

Communion List - 2023 
Date Name 

July 
Betty Jane Diven 
Dee Gerber 

August Angie & Tom Chiricos 

September 
Jean Zeigler 
Shirley Fetterolf 

October 
Patsy Kellison 
Shawna Crone 

Prayer Chain - To share a prayer need with the email prayer chain, contact Pastor Tim at 717-600-6139 or 
tkleinpastor@gmail.com. 
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2023 2nd Mile Missions  
Jan, Feb, March – New Life for Girls 
April, May – The Chosen - $660.00 
June, July – A Compassion Child  
Aug, Sept – Operation Underground Railroad
Oct, Nov, Dec – New Hope Ministries
 

We want to say thank you for your continued support of 
Your contribution makes a huge difference in helping to sustain this work.  
Lives are being changed
essentially has the potential to impact generations of women, children, and 
their entire families.  Thank you and God bless you

 
Thank you Chestnut Grove UM Church,
From all of us at the Come and See Foundation
fund the production and global reach of 
generous giving and multiply it, just as Jesus multip
and so many others, The Chosen wouldn’t be able to produce this seven
means so much to us, and we look forward to sharing with you stories of how lives are being 
transformed as viewers experience an authentic portrayal of Jesus.  Remember, your giving helps make 
future episodes of The Chosen possible, distributes it to the world, keeps it free for all viewers, and 
helps translate the show into hundreds of languages.  We coun
amazing work.  We humbly thank you!

“Sound Of Freedom” Movie
that is an incredible true story of a former government agent (playe
turned vigilante who embarks on a dangerous mission to rescue hundreds of children 
from sex traffickers.   After rescuing a boy from ruthless child traffickers, a federal 
agent learns the boy's sister is still captive and decides to emba
mission to save her. With time running out, he quits his job and journeys deep into the 
Colombian jungle, putting his life on the line to free her from a fate worse than death. 
  

One of our 2nd Mile Missions (that we support during the months of August and 
September) is the Operation Underground Railroad
(Tim Ballard) of the Operation Underground Railroad and his story.  If you have the 

time, view the movie trailer online and go see this incredible film and learn more about our 2nd Mile 
Mission we support here at Chestnut Grove!
 

Servant Spotlight  
Chestnut Grove is so thankful to have so many people who volunteer their time in 
many areas of our Churches ministry.  We’d like to take th
these people in our newsletters for the remainder of this year and show our 
appreciation for their service and commitment!  F
we would like to recognize the following individuals:
 Carol Clayton for all her help organizing the 

things tidy; she is also one of our volunteers to clean the church and sanctuary; and 
least) she volunteers to be a Sunday School teacher for

 Bryan Crone for stepping forward to 
edging/trimming.  Also for his help and expertise in the tech department (whether it be helping at 
the sound board/powerpoint on Sun
last thing) his help in a few repairs needed at the parsonage.

 Patsy Kellison, Tammy Strayer, Brian Gerber, 
Gretchen Grozalis, Steph Reynolds, Bill Min
efforts in getting the necessary documents
in June and for researching and acquiring Property and Casualty Insurance
disaffiliating from the UMC. 

       

New Life for Girls - $950.00 

Operation Underground Railroad 
New Hope Ministries 

We want to say thank you for your continued support of 
Your contribution makes a huge difference in helping to sustain this work.  
Lives are being changed and you have a part in all of that!  Your gift 
essentially has the potential to impact generations of women, children, and 
their entire families.  Thank you and God bless you. 

Thank you Chestnut Grove UM Church, 
Come and See Foundation, thank you!  Thank you for giving what you can to help 

fund the production and global reach of The Chosen.  We are trusting with you that God will take your 
generous giving and multiply it, just as Jesus multiplied 5 loaves and 2 fish to feed 5,000.  Without you, 
and so many others, The Chosen wouldn’t be able to produce this seven-season show.  Your generosity 
means so much to us, and we look forward to sharing with you stories of how lives are being 

d as viewers experience an authentic portrayal of Jesus.  Remember, your giving helps make 
future episodes of The Chosen possible, distributes it to the world, keeps it free for all viewers, and 
helps translate the show into hundreds of languages.  We count it a privilege to partner with you in this 
amazing work.  We humbly thank you!

“Sound Of Freedom” Movie – There is a movie being released at the Theaters 
that is an incredible true story of a former government agent (playe
turned vigilante who embarks on a dangerous mission to rescue hundreds of children 
from sex traffickers.   After rescuing a boy from ruthless child traffickers, a federal 
agent learns the boy's sister is still captive and decides to emba
mission to save her. With time running out, he quits his job and journeys deep into the 
Colombian jungle, putting his life on the line to free her from a fate worse than death. 

One of our 2nd Mile Missions (that we support during the months of August and 
Operation Underground Railroad.  This film is based on the founder 

(Tim Ballard) of the Operation Underground Railroad and his story.  If you have the 
trailer online and go see this incredible film and learn more about our 2nd Mile 

Mission we support here at Chestnut Grove! 

Chestnut Grove is so thankful to have so many people who volunteer their time in 
Churches ministry.  We’d like to take the opportunity to recognize 

these people in our newsletters for the remainder of this year and show our 
appreciation for their service and commitment!  From the months of May and June

llowing individuals: 
for all her help organizing the Fellowship Hall meals and keeping 

things tidy; she is also one of our volunteers to clean the church and sanctuary; and 
least) she volunteers to be a Sunday School teacher for our Kids for Christ Sunday mornings.

for stepping forward to help Brian Gerber mow the grass and yard/cemetery 
Also for his help and expertise in the tech department (whether it be helping at 

the sound board/powerpoint on Sundays or helping acquire a new router for the office.  And (one 
last thing) his help in a few repairs needed at the parsonage. 

, Tammy Strayer, Brian Gerber, Blain Bargo, Craig Mowery, Bruce Trostle, 
Steph Reynolds, Bill Minnich, and Bryan Crone for their hard work and 

documents to the Susquehanna Conference on our settlement date 
acquiring Property and Casualty Insurance, all pertaining to our 
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We want to say thank you for your continued support of New Life For Girls.  
Your contribution makes a huge difference in helping to sustain this work.  

and you have a part in all of that!  Your gift 
essentially has the potential to impact generations of women, children, and 

 

, thank you!  Thank you for giving what you can to help 
.  We are trusting with you that God will take your 
lied 5 loaves and 2 fish to feed 5,000.  Without you, 

season show.  Your generosity 
means so much to us, and we look forward to sharing with you stories of how lives are being 

d as viewers experience an authentic portrayal of Jesus.  Remember, your giving helps make 
future episodes of The Chosen possible, distributes it to the world, keeps it free for all viewers, and 

t it a privilege to partner with you in this 

There is a movie being released at the Theaters July 4 
that is an incredible true story of a former government agent (played by Jim Caviezel) 
turned vigilante who embarks on a dangerous mission to rescue hundreds of children 
from sex traffickers.   After rescuing a boy from ruthless child traffickers, a federal 
agent learns the boy's sister is still captive and decides to embark on a dangerous 
mission to save her. With time running out, he quits his job and journeys deep into the 
Colombian jungle, putting his life on the line to free her from a fate worse than death.  

One of our 2nd Mile Missions (that we support during the months of August and 
.  This film is based on the founder 

(Tim Ballard) of the Operation Underground Railroad and his story.  If you have the 
trailer online and go see this incredible film and learn more about our 2nd Mile 

Chestnut Grove is so thankful to have so many people who volunteer their time in 
opportunity to recognize 

May and June 

Fellowship Hall meals and keeping 
things tidy; she is also one of our volunteers to clean the church and sanctuary; and (last but not 

our Kids for Christ Sunday mornings. 
and yard/cemetery 

Also for his help and expertise in the tech department (whether it be helping at 
days or helping acquire a new router for the office.  And (one 

, Craig Mowery, Bruce Trostle, 
for their hard work and 

on our settlement date 
all pertaining to our 
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Thank You Corner 
What a nice surprise!  Thank you so much 
for thinking of me during Administrative 
Professionals week!  What beautiful cards 
and kind words I received by mail, email, 
and phone calls.  It is a pleasure serving 
here at Chestnut Grove Church and Daycare!  
God’s blessing and peace to you all! 

Deb Racer 

--------------------------------------------------

Our family wanted to express our sincere 
gratitude for the love and care you offered 
us when Leslie passed.  Your congregation 
was more than welcoming to us and made us 
feel right at home.  Thank you for your 
hospitality.  Please accept this donation for 
your church. 

Love, The Neidig Family 

--------------------------------------------------

 

       

 

What a nice surprise!  Thank you so much 
for thinking of me during Administrative 
Professionals week!  What beautiful cards 

email, 
and phone calls.  It is a pleasure serving 
here at Chestnut Grove Church and Daycare!  

 

-------------------------------------------------- 

Our family wanted to express our sincere 
and care you offered 
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was more than welcoming to us and made us 
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Upcoming Meetings/Events/Worship

Sunday 7/2 After Worship
Thursday 7/6 10:00AM
Thursday  7/6 1:00-3:30PM
Saturday 7/8 8:00-11:00AM
Sunday 7/9 8:45-9:45AM
Monday 7/10 6:30PM
Wednesday 7/12 6:30PM
Thursday 7/13 10:00AM
Saturday 7/15 10:00AM-3:30PM
Sunday 7/16 8:45-9:45AM
Sun-Thur  7/16-20 6:30-8:30PM
Thursday 7/20 10:00AM
Friday 7/21 6:30PM
Sunday 7/23 9:00AM
Monday  7/24 9:00-11:30AM
Thursday 7/27 10:00AM
Thursday  7/27 1:00-3:30PM
Sunday 7/30 9:15
Sunday 7/30 10:10AM
Thursday 8/3 10:00AM
Tuesday 8/8 7:30AM-8:00
Thursday 8/10 10:00AM
Thursday  8/10 1:00-3:30PM
Sunday 8/13 8:45-9:45AM
Thursday 8/17 10:00AM
Sunday 8/20 10:10AM
Tuesday 8/22 6:15PM
Thursday 8/24 10:00AM
Sunday 8/27 10:10AM
Thursday 8/31 10:00AM
 

 

                          
 

 
 

                     July 
9 – Damien Wardlow 

28 – Bill Minnich 
29 – Kayla Klein 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August
5 – Tammy Strayer

7 – Leah Klein
9 – Ken Orth

12 – Pastor Tim Klein
18 – Gretchen Grozalis

24 – Carolyn Myers
24 – Timothy Klein
25 – Charlie Bush
25 – Grant Bush
27 – Lexey Pugh

29 – Carol Clayton
30 – Dee Gerber

       

Upcoming Meetings/Events/Worship  

After Worship Outreach Team Meeting 
10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 

3:30PM The Chosen (Season 3 – E 1 & 2) 
11:00AM Clean-up Day 
9:45AM Men’s Group 
6:30PM CG Women’s Group Meeting 
6:30PM Leadership Team Meeting 

10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 
3:30PM GMC Region meet at Halifax Comm Church
9:45AM CG Women’s Group – Bible Study 
8:30PM VBS (Stellar) 

10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 
0PM Bonfire at the Grove 

9:00AM Sunday School Meeting 
11:30AM The Chosen (Season 3 – E 3 & 4) 
10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 

3:30PM The Chosen (Season 3 – E 5 & 6) 
15AM Confirmation Class 

10:10AM Communion 
10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 

:00PM Bible Museum Tour 
10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 

3:30PM The Chosen (Season 3 – E 7 & 8) 
9:45AM Men’s Group 

10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 
10:10AM Larry Parlett Lead Worship 

6:15PM HH School Board Meeting 
10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 
10:10AM Outdoor Worship/Communion/Picnic
10:00AM Bible Study – Spiritual Warfare 

 
 

August 
Tammy Strayer 

Leah Klein 
Ken Orth 

Pastor Tim Klein 
Gretchen Grozalis 

Carolyn Myers 
Timothy Klein 
Charlie Bush 
Grant Bush 
Lexey Pugh 

Carol Clayton 
Dee Gerber 

September 
5 – Dennis Bush 

19 – Candace Gerber 
25 – Deborah Bell 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Word Search Fun 
(Answer Key)
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Region meet at Halifax Comm Church 
 

 

 

 

Worship/Communion/Picnic 

Word Search Fun 
(Answer Key) 
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Chestnut Grove Church 
450 Chestnut Grove Road 
Dillsburg, PA  17019 

Website:  www.cgumdillsburg.org 
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